

sletter 2016/103°



website: burtongreenschool.org.uk
www.easyfundraising.org.uk
admin3143@welearn365.com
Mrs Thompson Burton Green Bonus 07580 253402

Dear Parents

This week's news

Firstly a huge thank you to staff who have remained at Burton Green during last week and looked after all aspects of school organisation and for ensuring that everything continued to operate smoothly. We couldn't take children away on residentials without those who look after base whilst we are away.

We have enjoyed a super week away with Years 5 and 6 from both our Green Leek Schools. All of the children have faced a wide range of different challenges and have come home feeling rightly proud of what they have achieved. They were a super group to take away and I would like to thank them for their magnificent behaviour which always makes a trip like this easier and more enjoyable. We have received many significant compliments about our behaviour and organisation from a wide range of Kingswood staff

A huge thank you to all of the staff who made this adventure possible. We couldn't do it without your willingness to go the extra mile even without sleep! We will be awarding Kingswood certificates during the achievement assembly on 29th June.

September Organisation

On Wednesday some Year 6 pupils will be spending the day at their secondary schools, the children starting school in September 2017 will be joining us and children already in school will be spending the afternoon in their September classes.

There are no changes in our staffing for September so the organisation remains as this year.

Maple Class - Reception and Year 1 - Miss Moran, Mrs Watts, Mrs Bal

Cedar Class - Years 2 & 3 - Ms James, Mrs Hind Damson Class - Years 4 & 5 - Miss Gaynor, Mrs Thompson, Mrs Waite

Oak Class - Year 6 - Miss Villiers.

Celebration Assembly Thursday 22nd June.

Truly Brilliant
Maple: Tilly
Cedar: Zsofia
Damson: Imogen

Oak: Ceri

Mrs Patterson: Mollie R, Maya R, Hamish, Jacob

James

Gold: Hannah (Yr 4), Mya D

Mathlete of the Week: Foundation: Evan

Key Stage 1: Samuel Joel

Megatastic Multiple Challenge: Mya D,

Hannah (Yr 4), Isabella, Ben A, Jonathan, Lydia, Ruby

Super Cool: Abbie, Daisy M, Charlie
Amazingly Wicked: Tommy, Isabella B
Mind Blowingly Brilliant: Hannah (Yr 4)

Class News

Maple: Reception enjoyed the trip to the Gurdwara and I'm really proud of how well behaved they were. We are looking forward to our pirate day on Friday and are busy getting ready for our class assembly. Cedar: We have worked hard on our play and really enjoyed our singing - well done Cedar! We have been completing work on 3D shapes and word problems in Maths.

Damson: We have been learning to recite poems by heart as well as learning about the Egyptian afterlife.

Oak: We have been writing about our Kingswood experience as well as adding scenes to our end of year show.

School Meals

Starting on the 26th June we will be offering a third choice of jacket potato with a different filling each day - Cheese/Beans, Cheese, Tuna Mayonnaise

Sport Athletics

The KDPSA Track Events take place at Edmonscote Track on Thursday 22nd June at 4pm. Children who have been selected for events have received a letter.

Country Dancing 6pm

On Tuesday 4th July Cedar Class will be joining with all of the primary schools in Kenilworth to enjoy an evening of country dancing. This KDPSA event takes place in the very special setting of Kenilworth Castle at 6pm. Further details are being sent out this week.

Missed the Two Castles? Do the Two Schools!



Green Leek 10K 2017 October 8th

Registration open.

Please check

www.greenleekrun.co.uk

Keeping Children Safe

I hope all parents have received a letter this week. Please check bags.

ADMISSIONS 2018

I would like to invite parents of children who are due to start school in September 2018 to visit the school on our:

OPEN DAYS

Join Mrs Patterson on a guided tour around the school in a small group, with the opportunity to ask any questions that you might have.

28th June 2017 1.30pm 29th June 2017

11.00am

Please ring 02476464130 to reserve your place.

Green Leek Residential to France 2018

We are already beginning to plan our residential visit to France in 2018. Wyvern Travel are holding a provisional booking for us for 8th- 12th July 2018. To aid your forward planning reservations, deposits of £60 will need to be received by Friday 7th July. We are unable to reserve a place for any child without receipt of the deposit.

Sun Safety

Please ensure your child has sun cream on before school and a water bottle and sun hat with them when it is warm and sunny. They can also bring in sun cream to top up at lunchtime.

Sainsburys Vouchers

Please send in any Sainsburys vouchers to the school office so that they can be counted. The last week is coming up.

Green Leek in Action

Reception Shared 'Wellie Wednesday' 11th July (Yes it is Tuesday)

Last year the den building on the new land was enjoyed as much by the adults as the children. If you would like to come along to help our shared Wellie Wednesday at Burton Green please contact the school office.

Year 1 Multi - Skills Sporting Day Tuesday 11th July

Sport is a fantastic way to make and grow new friends. Our multi skills day for Year 1 also gives our Year 6 children the opportunity to plan and lead activities for the younger children from both schools.

Green Leek Residential

France 8th -12th July 2018

Friends of Burton Green Making a difference!

Summer Fayre Friday 7th July

Our major fundraising event of the term is nearly here. It is a time when we welcome all the support you are able to give, please volunteer, all offers are always accepted.

Thank you for selling the raffle tickets sent out before half term.

We are now preparing for stalls and would appreciate your help by sending donations in on the following Fridays:

23rd June - Bottles 30th June - Chocolate

Further details below.

Dads Night Out

8pm at Hickory Smokehouse on the last Thursday of the month including summer holidays and in between Christmas and New Year - All Dads welcome

Bags2School

Thank you everyone who donated to Bags2School raising £110.

Easy Fundraising

Download the App! Burton Green School www.easyfundraising.org.uk

Stitch Group at the Village Hall

Thursday 22nd June will be our last meeting before breaking up for the Summer and will return mid September.

A notice will be put around the village loop or email madeinburtongreen@me.com

Warwickshire Open Studios

This is now on at 114 venues with 220 local artists until 2nd July. Brochures available from the foyer at the Village Hall or 28 Hodgetts Lane, inside porch. Website: www.warwickshireopenstudios.org

Recent break-ins

We have been advised regarding recent break-ins on Hob Lane and Cromwell Lane. A front door was kicked in on Red Lane last Tuesday and a car stolen on the same morning and an attempted break in at a house in Hob Lane.

A car was stolen off a residents drive in the early hours of Monday morning. The car key and a purse were stolen through an open small downstairs window. Please be careful especially with open windows during this hot weather.

Burton Green Bonus Contact Mrs Caz Thompson 07580 253402 between 7am and 7pm daily.





DONATIONS PLEASE FOR THE SUMMER BBQ / FAYRE: Friday 7th July 6-8pm

1st Non-Uniform Day: Friday 23rd June 2017

Children can come to school in clothes other than their school uniform. In return, we ask for donations of bottles to be brought in to school that day (for stalls at the Fayre).











2nd Non-Uniform Day: Friday 30th June 2017

We are looking for donations of chocolates on this day.

DO YOU RUN YOUR OWN BUSINESS?

Why not take up the opportunity to sell goods at the Fayre? Cost £10 per table + raffle prize donation.

Email <u>sonalsonecha@hotmail.com</u> for further information.

RAFFLE PRIZES

If you would like to donate a raffle prize or voucher, you could use it as an opportunity to advertise your business. Please bring to school office by Friday 30th June FAO The

Friends of Burton Green School. Thank you.

June 21st 7.00 Green Leek Performance and Standards Committee at All Saints'. June 22nd Reception 2017 Group Induction 9.45 Burton Green Resources Committee 4.00 KDPSA Track Events at Edmonscote Track June 23rd Maple Class Pirate Day June 28th Central Area Induction Day Year 6 to secondary schools. September classes YR - Year 5 move up. 1.30 Open Afternoon for September 2018 Admissions 1:15 Reception 2017 Induction 2.45 coffee and chat for parents. June 29th 11.00 Open morning for Reception 2018 Admissions 2:30 Maple class assembly 6.00 Central Area Sports Edmonscote 7.00 Green Leek Resources Committee at Burton Green July 4th 6.00 KDPSA Country Dancing Festival at Kenilworth Castle. July 6th 7.00 Green Leek Governing Body at Burton Green July 7th 6.00 Friends of Burton Green Summer Fayre & BBQ July 11th 9.05 Dance Assembly NEW Green Leek Wellie Wednesday and Year 1 Multi Sports Day at Burton Green July 12th NEW Damson Class Egyptian Day Reports out to Parents July 14th NEW 9:00 Glow Club Performance 'Escape from Summer Camp' 10.30 Teddy Bear's Picnic Reception 2017 and current reception children. July 17th 5-7.00 Open Evening July 19th 2.00 Year 6 Garden Party July 20th 9.05 Final Celebration Assembly 1.30 Sports Day 5.00 Green Leek Year 6 Leavers social event July 21st 9.05 Final Assembly and presentations to Years 2 and 6 am Children's informal Talent Show